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Lightning Ridge is a PBL school, that is, a Positive Behaviour 
for Learning School. PBL is an evidenced based problem 
solving framework. This framework supports the development 
of a planned whole school approach to wellbeing and a school 
culture strongly focused on learning. It is designed to address 
inappropriate behaviour and acknowledge positive behaviour.  

LRCS has been a PBL school for a number of years. We have a PBL team that 
meets every fortnight to examine and analyse data pertaining to student 
behaviour. For example if our data base shows that some students are not 
following instructions, we as staff work with students to focus on the importance 
of following instructions both at school and in other contexts like the workplace 
and on the sporting field. 

PBL at LRCS is based on three values; 

 Respect                               Responsibility                            Pride 

These values are explicitly taught and students are expected to exhibit them but 
they are also consistent with community values and should be practised in all 
settings in and outside school.  

The three PBL values are underpinned by our Turtle Goals of: 

- Show respect 

- Right place, right time 

- Hands and feet to self 

- Follow instructions  

- Quality Work 

If every student strives to achieve these goals they will almost certainly 
experience academic success and their wellbeing will be enhanced. I encourage 
all parents and carers to have high expectations of their students in school and 
community settings. 

Meet and Greet 

On Tuesday 16th February we had our annual “Meet and Greet” which provided 
parents and carers with the opportunity to meet new and “old” staff in an informal 
setting. It was a great roll up and the event was held in full compliance with 
COVID-safe practices. Gallons of cordial and lashings of sausages were 
consumed. I would like to thank parents, carers and staff who attended and 
would like to acknowledge the P&C for supplying and cooking the food.  

Over the next year or so we will endeavour to increase the number of 
opportunities for parents and carers to further engage with their child’s education 
either in person or through the use of our digital platforms. 

 

 

Principal:     Mr Richard Finter                                     

Primary Deputy Principal:  Ms Jane Taylor                                 

Secondary Deputy Principal:  Mrs Margaret Morriss                     

 Principal’s Report  

2021 School Newsletter now available online via our Skoolbag App and  

website on www.lightningr-c.schools.nsw.edu.au  

Join us on  

SRC Leadership Day 

Mon 15th Mar 

National Day Against     

Bullying  

Fri 19th Mar 

NAIDOC Week  

Mon 21st - Fri 25th June 

Primary Athletics Carnival 

(Stage 3 - 6) 

Wed 16th June 

T221 Laptop Fees Due 

Fri 12th Mar 

Infants Athletics Carnival 

(Early Stage 1 - 2) 

Fri 18th June 

Secondary Athletics  

Carnival 

Thurs 17th June 

K-12 Cross Country 

Fri 26th Mar 

Harmony Day  

Sat 21st Mar 

Paint the Ridge REaD 

Sat 27th Mar 

mailto:lightningr-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au


Secondary Deputy Principal’s Report  

Our annual Meet & Greet was held in Week 3, Thank you to all those parents who 
came along to meet their children’s teachers. The P&C as usual cooked a BBQ for us 
all. Thank you to the P & C for their donation of time and sustenance. Mr Finter 
presented the new senior learning agreement to students in year 11 and their parents. 
The agreement outlines the responsibility of the school and senior students to their 
learning. Parents of senior students (Years 11 & 12) should ensure they read this 

important and informative document. 

Some students in Years 10, 11 and 12 travel to Walgett TAFE once a fortnight to study Automotive, once 
again this is a fantastic opportunity for some of our budding mechanics and improves their opportunity to 
gain employment. 

It is important that students arrive on time to school so they are informed about these opportunities, There 
are a number of sporting and cultural excursions on the horizon. Students must be in quickstart at 8:40 to 
receive information about these events. 

This week we welcome Mr Thomas Degens to our staff, Mr Degens will be working in the TAS– Metal/
Wood area, replacing Mr Markham. 

 

What a great start to the year. Primary classes are hard at work on their various topics. 
I am excitedly looking forward to setting the library back up as the air cons are 
finalised.  

March is a very busy month for Librarians and book lovers, with Doctor Seuss’ birthday 
on the 2nd and World Book Day on the 4th. The Premier’s Reading Challenge officially 
opened on the 1st of March. All reading challenge cards submitted in Term 4 are being 
added to the student records now. Add that to all the exciting at school events coming 

up in the next few weeks and it is shaping up to be a crazy month. 

      Library Report 

Book Character Parade 

I am mentioning this early to give everyone time to think about the costume and how to do it. By no means 
are we saying go buy a costume to look exactly like a character, you could use what is at home to create a 
book inspired costume. Some of the more interesting ones I’ve seen are made at home. Between now and 
Term 3 I am hoping to share so ideas that are pretty easy to make. This week is June dressed up like 
Anne from Anne of Green Gables. This costume may not be an exact replica of her costume in the story 
but it was INSPIRED by it, which is just as amazing. 



 

Dhiirrabaaga ngaya + I am at school. 

Every day counts at                                
Lightning Ridge Central School 

 

If you need to get a message to 

your child please contact the 

school office by 2:30pm. 

Thankyou 



Early Stage 1 

ES1 Puggles are having pattern 
lessons every Friday. They are 
focusing on basic repeating 
patterns, where a single ‘chunk’ 
or unit of repeat is repeated.  

A firm grasp of the concept of 
a unit of repeat allows an 
early hands-on introduction to 
the structured counting 
structure. This structure 
underlies many later 
concepts such as counting in 
groups, multiplication and 
division, measurement, 
graphs and even simple 
algebra and functions. 



Stage 1 
The students in S1 Dhinawan have been having a wonderful time designing and creating in STEM. They 
planned and constructed a chair to fit Baby Bear after Goldie Locks broke his chair. They are working to a 
budget which they will present next week. So much fun! 

This term, S1 Balabalaa are focussing on writing using 
correct sentence structure. Students have been 
working on turning sentence fragments into simple and 
compound sentences. Technology has been utilised in 
helping students improve their reading skills. IPad are 
used daily in class and students use educational 
programs such as Lexia and Epic books to greater 
develop their reading capacity. During maths lessons, 
students have enjoyed starting each lesson off with 
calendar maths activities. Our class calendar is 
updated each day and students are linking their 
calendar math to whole number in order to deepen 
their mathematical understandings. 



  Secondary Studies  

Farewell and good luck, Steve Markham. 

It was a bitter-sweet moment for Lightning Ridge Central School when we got the news that 
long-standing staff member Steve Markham had received his transfer to Toormina High School, near 
Coffs Harbour. We were, of course, happy for Steve; he can finally be close to his beloved family. But 
Steve’s departure has left a huge hole. As well as being a Maths teacher, Steve has been the backbone 
of our Design and Technology faculty for many years.  

We will miss Steve’s quiet dedication to his students and his job, his ability to take on any task, and his 
behind the scenes work – from training students in sport (particularly basketball) to being a Mr Fixit for all 
manner of repairs. 

Good luck in your new job and at your new school, Steve. 

 

Stage 1 

S1 Yinga, hard at work with the Yuwaalaraay language program. 

We are learning how to count to ten, how to say hello and 

goodbye, and even how to say the word butterfly – it is 

balabalaa. The children look forward to these weekly lessons 

and we are all very thankful to the people who put in so much 

effort to make this program successful. 



 

Stage 5 Agriculture 

The Stage 5 Ag class has hit the ground running this year with several projects planned for this year. 
Many of these activities are able to take place due to the generosity of members of our local community 
who are passionate about encouraging local students into a career in Agriculture.  

We have entered the schools Merino Wether Challenge again this year, and Students accompanied by   
Mrs Currey, will be travelling to Walgett to pick up the sheep. They will be given an overview of the wool 
industry, as well as introductory lessons on sheep genetics and nutrition 
to assist them in the competition.  A local excursion planned to Llanillo 
this week to watch shearing taking place, will provide the students with a 
snap shot of the industry. 

Currently the students are busy learning about vegetable production and 
amenity Horticulture. Many seeds have been sown ready for Autumn and 
Winter vegetable production and we look forward to harvesting bumper 
crops.  

Stage 6 Primary industries students have just completed a unit on 
Potting plants and we have a surplus of frangipani trees for sale. If you 
would like to order some, for the wonderful price of $10, please contact 
the school. 

As a result of money raised through the sale of surplus produce, we have 
been able to purchase work-shirts for the students to wear as part of 
their PPE when working with at the Ag plot or on excursions.  



Mandatory Technology 

Year 7 Mandatory Technology-Food and Agriculture, recently completed a science cooking experiment. 
They learnt how cream can be transformed into butter. Milk and cream are composed mainly from fat and 
water. When we shake the cream in a jar, the fat globules bash against each other. This makes their skins 
break and as we keep shaking the freed fat molecules join together making one big lump of fat which 
separates from the water. Students removed the waste water, added a pinch of salt and enjoyed fresh 
oven rolls with butter.       

STEM 
Year 7 STEM did an amazing job creating solar ovens in their unit of Renewable and Non-renewable 

Energy Unit. They were able to create the ovens, experiment with melting chocolate and time the melting 

point.  

Visual Arts 

Year 11 Visual Arts are exploring the artwork of 

Edvard Munch. The students are expressing 

their emotions through Photomontage on 

Photoshop. The students have explored a range 

on emotions from insanity to gratitude. Others 

have expressed their connection to the Ridge 

and the power of nature.  

Gloria Khabo ‘Help” 



     Jazzmin Farkas 

Liddy Brenton ‘Insanity” 

Visual Arts 

Jazmyn Whitty ‘Choose Happy’ 

Skye Macpherson  Skye Macpherson  

SRC 2021 

Congratulations to 

all our new SRC 

Representatives 

for 2021. 
Nick Newton Yr9 Jada Seaton Yr 10 

Ayerah Sohail Yr 7 Dannielle McFadden Yr 8 Charlotte McFadden  Haille Bamford S3B 

Amelia Wilson Yr 11 

Riley Benjamin S3C 

Madison Cree S1D Pearl O’Hagan S1Y Ruby Rowland S1B Milli McCabe S2H Sophie Miller S2O Billy-Jo Dominic MC 



Long Distance Swimming Carnival 

Congratulations to all the students who competed in the Long Distance Swimming Carnival on 
Wednesday 10th February. It was a fantastic day filled lots of participation and outstanding 
sportsmanship. 

Primary students who qualified competed at the Barwon Carnival on Wednesday 17th February at 
Lightning Ridge Olympic Pool. Secondary students will need to qualify before competing in the Regional 

Moment of the day!! 

Five Primary students, Martin Babic, Koby Carpenter, 

Solomon Seabrook, Evan Weisnet and Miles Smith all 

competed in the Junior 4x50 Individual Medley. Miles was on 

his final lap and Martin, Koby, Solomom and Evan were 

cheering him home, chanting his name and clapping. 

Proud moment. Well done! 

What amazing students we have at LRCS. 

 









 

 

 

 

 

 

This year Primary classes are implementing the Smiling Mind Program and staff have undertaken 

professional development recently. 

The aim of Smiling Mind is to help make future generations happier and healthier through the practice of 

mindfulness meditation. Free mindfulness training, resources and teaching tools are available to staff, 

students and families through the Smiling Mind website and app. It is already used by over 195, 000 

teachers and 3.8 million young Australians.  

Mindfulness is noticing what is happening right now, paying attention to the present moment and being 

aware of your thoughts and feelings without distraction or judgement. It is not about clearing the mind of 

thoughts, nor of only feeling positive emotions but it is a way to develop an attitude of self-kindness and 

acceptance. With repeated practice, students become more attentive, make better decisions about what to 

give their attention to, and improve their mental health and engagement with learning.  

For more information, videos, guides and to even use Smiling Mind yourself, visit their website: 

 

www.smilingmind.com.au 



 



 
 



 

If you missed out on your 2021 

School Calendar magnet at the end of 

last year, please come and pick up 

your copy from the school office.  

2021 School Calendar 

 



 

FOR THE SAFETY OF THE CHILDREN 

 



 

Important Information 
Medication: If your child needs medication, has Asthma, Allergies or Anaphylaxis the Office must 

be notified. If your child requires medication to be administered at School you will be required to sign a 

medical consent form for permission to medicate. All medication must be clearly labelled and named. 

 

Absences: Parents are legally obliged to send their children to school.  If your child is absent or 

you know they are going to be absent you are required to notify the school or send a note to the class 

room teacher and front office. Absentee notes can be found in the back of this booklet or on Skoolbag. 

 

Bus Travel: Students who wish to catch the bus need to complete a travel advice form. These 

forms can be obtained from the School Office or the Bus company - NRC buses 02 68 294 110.  

 

Updating Student Information: If there is a change in circumstance in your child’s life eg. Address or 

telephone please notify the Office. 

 

Family Court Matters: For us to best be able to provide your child with duty of care please provide 

us with any court documents and phone school to make appointment with the principal.  

 

Breakfast Club: We have a free a free breakfast club students K-12. This service operates from 

8.30am until 9am Monday –Friday.  

 

School Uniform: At Lightning Ridge Central School we pride ourselves on the appearance of our 

students and how they represent our school. We have a high expectation of our students to wear their  

uniforms whilst attending school and representing the school on excursions as well as community events. 

LRCS uniform shop operates Monday and Thursday Mornings 8:30am to 9:00am. 

 

Name and Label your Childs belongings: Lost property is located in your child’s classroom and at 

the Front Office. Please check lost property regularly as items that remain at the end of each term will be 

recycled into the uniform pool 

Bell times  



LRCS - CANTEEN MENU - TERM 1, 2021 


